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Term 2 Week 7: Friday 4th June 2021 

A Tradition of Excellence 

COMING UP… 
Monday 7 June 
- North Coast Cross Country 
- Event trials for Athletics Carnival 
(Primary) 
 
Tuesday 8 June 
- P & C Meeting 6.30pm 
 
Wednesday 9 June & Thursday 10 
June - Sports Ability School 
Inclusion Program visits 
 
Friday 11 June 
- Book Club orders due 
 
Monday 14 June 
- Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 
 
Tuesday 22 June 
- Mid North Coast Dance Festival 
Coffs Harbour 
 
Wednesday 23  June 
- Athletics Carnival 
 
Thursday 24 June 
- Silver & Bronze Badge ceremony, 
Primary campus 

The Performing Arts crew would like to take this opportunity to welcome Miss 

Ali on board.  Miss Ali has taken on the role of our Dance Instructor.   She 

comes with a wealth of experience, a genuine enthusiasm and a love of 

dancing.  She will be running rehearsals for our Senior and Junior Dance 

Ensembles  —Mr Tim Keogh 

A reminder to families of the Senior and Junior Dance Ensembles: As per the note 
handed out last week, all orders for Mid North Coast t-shirts and hoodies must be done 
online and close this Friday, 4th June.  This is to allow time for the students to receive 
them before the festival.  No merchandise will be available to purchase on the night.  

On Thursday, Mrs Philp took her class to the infants campus to visit students in 
KB as part of the Buddy program. 

The students had a great time together! 

Paralympian wheelchair tennis player, David Johnson from the Sports Ability 
School Inclusion Program visited our school this week and will return again 
on Wednesday and Thursday next week.  David speaks about disability and 
inclusion whilst also teaching students  wheelchair sports skills.  
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Noticeboard 

Our canteen on both campuses will no longer be open on Mondays and Tuesdays.  Tuckshop for the 
infants campus will now be on Wednesdays . 

The next P & C meeting will be on Tuesday the 8th of June at 6.30pm in our library. 
All welcome, please come along! 

Information packs are now available for Kindergarten 2022.  If any parents have littlies due to start 
“big school” next year in 2022, please collect your enrolment packs from the Infants Office. 

Similarly, if you have a neighbour, friend or relative who has a pre-schooler ready to start school, 
please also encourage them to pick up an enrolment pack. 

We ask that completed enrolment forms be returned as soon as possible 
as our Kinder Kritters transition program commences in Term 3.  

Bookclub issue 4 for 2021 is now available. 
Cash orders are due back to the library by Friday the 11th June, Week 8. 

Upcoming Major Excursions: Term 3 is the term for all our major overnight 
excursions.  Years 4 and 5 will enjoy their 3 day camps at Lake Ainsworth, Year 6 will 
travel to Canberra and the snow for a fantastic time and the Performing Arts 
Ensembles will tour Brisbane and surrounds, entertaining the crowds as they go. 
 

Final cost for all of these excursions has been set and has been invoiced to students (with the 
exception of Performing Arts and parents should refer to the note given last week). 
The Lake Ainsworth Camp will be $250 as indicated on the original note. 
Payment by instalments or by a repayment plan is recommended and welcomed as we quite 
understand that family budgets are always tight.  Parents are reminded that excursions must be paid 
in full at least a fortnight before the departure date. 

Library News 
Premier’s Reading Challenge for 2021 is well under way.  Students can find the Premier’s Reading Challenge Site at 
home by logging onto their student portal and clicking on the link.   
Students in K-2 will complete a shared reading challenge during their Library lessons and their books will be logged 
by Mrs Penfold.  Students in grade 3-6 will complete the challenge independently.  
All students participating in the Premier’s Reading Challenge will receive a certificate.  Many students from Grafton 
Public School will be completing the challenge for the fourth year and will receive a Gold Certificate for this.  The 
Premier’s Reading Challenge finishes on the Friday the 20th August, 2021.  It is asked that primary students 
complete their reading register by this date so that it can then be validated by Mrs Penfold. 
Number of books required to complete the challenge: 
 
K-2– 30 books (25 of these must be PRC books) Purple dot books at GPS 
Yrs 3-4– 20 books (15 of these must be PRC books) Green dot books at GPS 
Yrs 5-6– 20 books (15 of these must be PRC books) Orange dot books at GPS 

Our students are beginning to prepare for our annual Athletics Carnival being held later this term 
on Wednesday 23rd of June.  Next Monday students in Years 3 to 6 will be participating in trials for 
our athletics field events (high jump, long jump, shot putt and discuss).  Students are advised to 
come in their sports uniform on this day, Monday 7th of June.  

A reminder to all Infants parents that all pocket toys bought to school must be labelled with your 
child's name.  This includes the latest trending poppit toys and beyblades.  Currently the campus rule 
is that students are allowed to bring only one beyblade to school.  Please ensure that each part of the 
toy is labelled (as they sometimes come apart in "battle") and have a chat to your child about not 
sharing toys at school.  Beyblades has become a popular lunchtime activity and we hope it will 
continue if students follow the rules.  



 

 

 
 
Just a reminder that the school is open at 8:20am each morning which is 30 minutes prior to the academic 
school day commencing and is in line with the NSW Department of Education guidelines.  At 8:20am 
supervision commences on both campuses and this is when students should start entering the school grounds 
(up until the morning bell at 8:45am).  
With the installation of the secure fencing on the K-2 Campus, the front gate in Mary Street will be unlocked at 
8:15am by the Infants office staff when they commence duties.  The front gate and playground will be 
supervised by staff on both campuses from 8:20am.  
The school day concludes at 2:45pm with the school office officially closing at 3:15pm.  Staff are on duty to 
supervise the main gates until 3:00pm and then any students still onsite are required to wait with the bus duty 
teacher or wait in the office area.  Contacts and then emergency contacts (if required) will be called if students 
are not collected from school.  
If you require before or after school care, OOSH services are available from Grafton Super Centre at 295 Hoof 
Street and they will provide transport for the students to school in the morning and collect the students from 
school in the afternoon.  OOSH Contact details are: 66589757 or 0466306220. 
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